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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-641
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Finance Committee 
Date of Introduction: September 23, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: None – emergency action requested
Date of Analysis: September 25, 2014
Type of Action: Authorization to employ outside legal counsel; authorizing fiscal year fund carry-over; fund reverter; requesting emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the Office of General Counsel to employ outside legal counsel to represent the Property Appraiser in an appeal process to the Florida Administration Commission of the Appraiser’s FY14-15 budget initiated by the City. The bill authorizes the use of up to $100,000 in Office of General Counsel retained earnings to be carried over from FY14-14 to FY14-15 to pay the expenses of the outside counsel and provides for reversion of any unused funds to the source account. The bill requests emergency passage on first reading in order to meet the deadline to file the appeal which occurs before the first City Council meeting in October.
NOTE: See companion bill 2014-640 regarding authorization for the General Counsel to appeal the Property Appraiser’s budget to the Florida Administration Commission.

Background Information: As both a city official under the consolidated city charter and a state constitutional officer, the budget of the Property Appraiser must be approved by both the City Council and the Florida Department of Revenue (DOR), to whom the Property Appraiser has a reporting relationship. The DOR approved the Property Appraiser’s original requested budget in the amount of $9,784,886; Mayor Brown recommended a budget to the Council of $9,681,317; the Finance Committee recommended a budget to the Council of $9,488,096. State law provides that the funding county may appeal the Property Appraiser’s budget to the Florida Administration Commission in the event of a disagreement over the local funding level. The deadline for filing the appeal is 14 days following the public hearing on the budget (October 8th, following the September 23rd public hearing). As the Office of General Counsel provides legal representation to all agencies and officials of the City government, it would be a conflict of interest for the OGC to represent both the City and the Property Appraiser in this proceeding.
Policy Impact Area: Property Appraiser budget; use of outside counsel
Fiscal Impact: The bill authorizes expenditure of up to $100,000 from the General Counsel’s retained earnings account for the hiring, with any unused funds reverting to that account.
Analyst: Clements
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